Graduate Programs Committee
End-of-Year Report to the Academic Senate
2004-2005
During the 2004-2005 academic year, the Graduate Programs Committee met eight times in full meeting, with the faculty, policy, and program subcommittees reviewed proposals throughout the year and prepared recommendations for the full committee.  This method of operation has proved to be very efficient and effective. We took action on the items below. In most cases, the items listed were sent to the Academic Senate as recommendations for final action.

I. Recommended the approval of  33 faculty for Level 3 status, 17 for Level 2 status, and 5 for Level 1 status as graduate faculty
A) The Graduate Programs Committee reviews the credentials of individuals who have been nominated for appointment to the Graduate Faculty and makes recommendations for their appointment as graduate faculty to the Senate.  We completed the 4th year of the 5-year cycle.  Several faculty members from departments without active graduate programs elected not to submit credentials for renewal. (The committee recognizes that this will be a problem if those faculty members are asked to serve on thesis committees or if they have graduate students taking any of their 400-level courses.)
II. Reviewed the credentials of individuals who were approved as Visiting Graduate Faculty.

A) These individuals taught 900 level professional development courses which do not apply to a graduate degree. For this level of appointment, the GPC reviews credentials and then notifies the Senate to provide a record of the review process.
III. Recommended approval of new graduate courses, approval of existing courses for graduate credit, or revision of bulletin description of courses in the following departments:
A) Graduate Studies: GD 989
B) English:  ED/EN 588 (UP Writing Project) created with its own number and cross listed between English and Education.
C) HPER:  PE 476
D) Education: ED 588 (UP Writing Project), ED 566
E) Political Science: PS 519, PS 521

IV.  Recommended approval of a new Programs and Tracks: 

1.  Masters Degree in Computer Science, including the creation of eleven 500-level courses.  

     Pending before EPC, but not approved at this time.

2. Business Administration Track to the Masters of Arts in Education Degree, with no new courses.

3. Masters of Science in Mathematics Education, a restructuring of the former Seaborg program.

4. MPA program: changes in overall requirements program, eliminated Health Care Administration 

    and the Administrative Services Program, renames general concentration “Public Management.

V. The committee no longer reviews and recommends courses of unspecified content or professional development courses such as the 900 series.  Continuing Education will provide a list of such courses and their syllabi in the fall semester for committee sample review.  Because of the retirement of the secretary who was supposed to keep track of that material, no report was produced this year.  I have been in contact with Paul McKelvey, who is preparing the data for a report this fall. 
VI. No Masters of Individualized Study Programs approved this year. 
VII. Approved the text of an MOU on allocation of thesis credit and payment during the semester in
            which a thesis is assigned, rather than completed.  VPAA and AAUP signed off on this MOU.
VIII. Recommended changes in the Graduate Bulletin and Policy Manual:
1. Eliminated the prohibition against co-listing upper division and graduate courses for graduate credit.
2.  Reduced the list of Unspecified Content Courses to individualized courses and to eliminate those group courses which generally have specified topics when offered.

3. Allowed for alternate thesis formats with approval. 

4. Changed the language for “R” grades to allow a three year span, renewable for another three years.

IX.     Awarded 13 Excellence in Education Awards

X.    The creation of a website for GPC this year by Sandy Poindexter’s class has been an asset already

         to the committee and those interested in our deliberations, particularly those who wish to check on 

         the status of their proposals.  I want to thank Sandy and her class for this invaluable resource and

         Mike Strahan who has taken on the additional responsibility as our webmaster.

 Final Note: The Senate also requested last year that the committee discuss certain issues and report to the Senate on ways to improve our work.:
1. Procedures which would make the committee more efficient:  
   
We have requested that all submissions to the committee be done electronically.  When 


departments and individuals have complied, it has allowed us to transmit documents to committee

members more rapidly and economically.  Faculty status requests and Excellence in Education

applications, as well as new course proposals, present problems in this regard because of the 

requirement of signed memos.  The committee hopes to be able to accept electronic signatures in 

the future.  We will be able to set once-a-month meeting schedule for the committee if we can 

continue to handle our subcommittee reviews in this way.

The committee still finds it difficult to meet the Senate’s demand that reports and materials for 

discussion be submitted a week prior to the EXEC meeting of the Senate.  With electronic

submission of materials, we believe the lead time can be shortened considerably.

2. Suggestions for improvement: 

One of the principal problems we still face on GPC is a lack of coordination with CUP.  We 

Propose that CUP follow a standing procedure for all 400-level course submissions of forwarding 

them to GPC before forwarding them to the Senate to determine if GPC action is necessary. 
            Because it has not been the practice, we still  find ourselves all too frequently in the dark as to the 

           status of CUP deliberations on courses at the 400 level, such as the situation with PE 476 this year.
We are working to put all forms for reporting to GPC on the web site for easier access.
3. Committee procedures for sanctioning and rewarding members:

The committee has a bylaw in place which allows for the removal of a non-active member.  We 


see no need for further regulation, nor for written thanks for service unless requested by the 


faculty member to provide it.
